
Norsk Grotteblad nr 58, Juni 2012

Rana Grotteklubb 2011
One year has passed since you could read about the re-start of Rana Grotteklubb in the spring of 2011. The trip to 
Øyfjellgrotta on April 30th 2011 was only the beginning of a very active year of caving exploration and several other 
projects.
During the fall of 2011, a various number of members participated in trips to several less known caves, of which most 
have never been fully explored and mapped. Members of the club have taken part in a seminar on cave mapping 
techniques, provided by Knut Davidsen and Svein Grundstrøm, and started a project of re-mapping Jordbrugrotta, 
sponsored by Sniptind Holding AS/Per Gunnar Hjorthen.
In June 2011 they received two visitors from a caving club in Finland, followed by trips to Tekkelhølet (Øvre 
Liseterbekkgrotte), Russågrotta in Saltdal, Fasettgrotta in Hattfjelldal and Svarthammarhola in Fauske.
Rana Grotteklubb had 26 members in 2011 and has 17 in 2012. The season this year contains trips to Akslagrotta, 
Fiskegrotta, Kristihola and Sotbacksggrottan in Sweden, together with a local club.

Rana Grotteklubb 2011-turer og prosjekt Jordbrugrotta


